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February 12, 2025 
 
Ken Clayton 
Cuchara Mountain Resort 
Panadero Ski Corporation 
946 Panadero Ave 
La Veta, CO 81055-9710 
Sent via email: ken@cucharamountainpark.org 
 
Case No. 2023-8407 
 
Dear Ken Clayton, 
 
The above referenced case concerning the complaint filed against Cuchara Mountain Resort (the area) 
was recently reviewed by our office.  
 
After thorough review and discussion, it was determined that there were insufficient grounds to 
warrant the commencement of formal disciplinary proceedings as required by the provisions of 
Colorado law.  Accordingly, the Board has dismissed the complaint. This is a final action and is not 
subject to appeal. 
 
However, the board advises that the area are careful that only staff compliant with Board Rule, 
Section 2 Areial Tramways, In Addition to ANSI 2.3.2.5.10, Sec B Unlicensed Ropeways Prior to 
Testing and Licensing is riding the lift before the lift is inspected and licensed. Further, should there 
be further reports of similar conduct, the board encourages you to ensure you have staff qualifications 
on hand when responding. 
 
If you have further questions or concerns, please visit our website at dpo.colorado.gov or contact our 
office by calling (303) 894-7800. 
 
For the Colorado Passenger Tramway Safety Board 
 
Joyce Young 
Program Director 
 
 
 
 
 

 


